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The Garden Whistle is published monthly by the Christchurch Garden Railway Group and features news 
from various Large scale Groups in New Zealand.  

Each club is a separate identity and the contact details may be found in club contacts.  

 

Contributions of articles and/or photos are always welcome. Photos should be sent as separate jpg 
attachments.  

 

The views expressed in this newsletter are not necessarily those of the Editor, Executive, or members of the 
Christchurch Garden Railway Group  

 

Editor: Iain Collingwood, Email: gw.editor@outlook.com 
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Houston Area Live Steamers Memorial Day weekend 

meet with South West Live Steamers 
Report - Simon Sharp Auckland 

UP Challenger 4-6-4 running on track at Zube Park Houston Texas. 

Bill Courtwright preparing his 2-8-0 live steamer. 
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What do you do when you have a 24 hour layover in Texas?  Go to see some trains at the 
HALS running weekend in association with the South West Area Live Steamers. A 3 day meet 
on the public holiday at Zube Park with trains from all over Texas. Welcomed by Club       
President Doug Blodgett I was well looked after by G1 chairman Bill Courtwright.  

Puffing Billy                                                                          President Doug Blodgett 
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Despite the severe storms that had led to a loss of the previous running day everything had 
been cleared and was ready to greet all comers over the weekend. 

7 inch coal powered steamer being prepared for run & then running below 

Based at Zube Park an hour from Houston International airport on the beltway and 296W    
running days are the third Saturday of the month, with free rides, which meets the  local       
authority obligations. The 7ò & 5ògauge track is over a mile and takers 15 minutes to complete.  
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Pulling a train. 

Bills American built live steamer. Run at Diamondhead winter steam up in 2015. The odd livery 
is to distinguish from the ten others entered into the long distance challenge that year. 
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Close up of G1 Conner beam engine. 
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Engineered in 7ò scale a hand built Mountaineer built by another G1 member on shed. 

Some of the engines permanently stored at Zube Park. 
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And Finally the whole track with trains at far end of line. 

Two trains in action on different lines on the 140 yard by 40 yard G1 line. 



From the workbench 
 

Photos and story - Michael Hilliar, Auckland 
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Mikeôs Bogie.     
  
 
There has been considerable progress on the mason bogie recently, a project that started 
twenty years ago from project designed by David Fletcher on the Mylargescale.com site in the 
form of many PDFs. The project came to a halt basically around building the power and trailing 
bogies. I have never built a chassis before. 
 

When the Laser cut stainless steel valve gear and the Laser cut styrene rear bogie came  
available, they were purchased saving a lot of work. The driving wheels and motor/gearbox 
came from the Kalamazoo model train company. 
 

I was intending to build the motor 
chassis in brass but chose 3mm 
thick styrene as it would be easier 
to correct or replace. A basic  
chassis was built to check out its 
workability. The experts will notice 
I have made a bit of a mistake with 
part of the valve gear; itôs the       
expansion link which is the wrong 
way round. Work then moved onto 
other parts of the locomotive but 
now I am returning to finishing off 
the power truck to bring it up to a 
full running quality. The three-axle  
tender truck as you can see from 
the photo would have required      
considerable scratch building skills. 

Westinghouse pump turned up on 
my lathe. 
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the trademark of a Mason Bogie óThe Bell Rigô, Built this in styrene first, then used the same 
principles to build it in brass. 

The Laser cut rear bogie would have been quite a job to scratch build. It is rather fragile.  
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My first chassis; next job is to complete it. It has an interesting valve gear and a challenge in 
aligning the valve into the steam chest. 

overall the American Mason Bogie is a large locomotive built on the English single Fairlie 
principle. 
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Right -  

Stack and Cowcatcher are 
leftovers from my LGB Mogul to 
C&S 2-8-0 conversion. Smokebox 
door and domes are Bachmann 

Above -  

Newly attached large air tank 
awaiting extra detail bolts and 
pipework. 
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Above -  

Members enjoying the Luncheon, Photo - Editor. 

 

Right - 

Robert Readôs 25year Service Medal, Photo - Ian 
Galbraith. 

Christchurch Garden Railway Group Meeting 

Report - Editor, Photos as Credited 

Christchurch Garden Railway Group Meeting 

 
Due to the unpredictable winter months we try to 
plan our meetings indoor and the June meeting was 
no exception being a Mid winter Luncheon at the         
Richmond Club, many members came along to 
catch up and chat while enjoying lunch. One of our 
attending members Rob Read also brought along his 
newly presented 25 year service Medal for the New 
Zealand Fire Service for us all to admire. A big thank 
you to Pauline and Dave for organising the      
Luncheon and donôt forget the July Meeting is the 
Ashburton Train Show where the CGRG U-drive  
layout will be on display. 



Page 15 

THE GARDEN WHISTLE 

Auckland Garden Railway Society  

Report - Robert Graham 

Auckland Garden Railway Society June 2024 meeting 

 
Our June meeting was at Grant and Donna Alexanders place in Te Kauwhata. We were 
blessed with a fine winters day and as the giant Fieldays agriculture show at Mystery Creek 
Hamilton had finished the day before the traffic going to and from Auckland wasnôt too bad.  

 
Grant has built his railway at the side of his garage and along the rear boundary. The loop and 
yard area beside the garage is at ground level but once round the bend the portion that runs 
along the back fence and loops back round, is built up on a built up with timber retaining walls 
to hold up the railway and plantings. At the end of the run along the back boundary the track 
loops back round crossing a trestle bridge. The railway does not have track power so its      
battery or live steam powered trains. On this running day we just used battery power. 

 
We had a good turn out of members to our meeting and a number of people brought battery 
powered trains to run. Michael Hilliar had his Galloping Goose and a consolidation loco with a 
train of passenger carriages. Chris Cole had one of those battery powered train sets that the 
Warehouse used to sell. He has modified some wagons and is planning on repainting the    
engine. I ran my Accucraft Baguley diesel with a couple of goods wagons plus I also ran a 
Bachmann Lynn that has been converted to battery power and sound. Chris OôBrien didnôt 
have a train to run but he did take  some film clips using a Go-Pro camera that he mounted on 
some of the locos and rolling stock. Have a look at the clubs Facebook page                   
https://www.facebook.com/aucklandgardenrailwaysociety 
 

Grant had a couple of trains that he alternated between and his friend Fozz who lives nearby 
also ran a train. That train was a little bit different as it was a Buddy L 2-6-2 loco and wagons. 
Buddy L is an American toy maker know for making large metal toys and I did not know that 
they made G Scale train sets. We had a lovely afternoon running and watching the trains.  
Donna had made us a lovely afternoon tea with of course sausage rolls and some asparagus 
rolls, yum. Thanks Donna. I would like to thank Grant and Donna for hosting our visit and we 
would love to come back again next year. 

 

Our July meeting will be at Simon Sharps railway on Sunday 21 July. Simons has an indoor 
railway plus an outdoor railway (no track power) so the meeting will go ahead rain or shine. 
Simon is at 226 Glamorgan Drive, Northcross. 

 

The Taupo hobby Exp (https://www.facebook.com/taupohobbyexpo/)show will be on over the 
weekend 13 and 14 July. In Auckland The Auckland Central Model Railway club have their  
collectors fair on Sunday 14 July. It is from 10 am at the Mt Eden War Memorial Hall. I can   
report that the Hamilton Model Railroaders will be back at Hamilton Gardens with a model train 
show over labour weekend. Given the absence of model train shows in Auckland this is the 
closest model train show to Auckland and well worth a visit. 
 

I am always looking for people to host meetings or suggestions for railway related activities or 
places to visit so any suggestions please send me an email  

robert.graham@aucklandcouncil.govt.nz or grahamclannz@xtra.co.nz 

 
Robert Graham 

https://www.facebook.com/aucklandgardenrailwaysociety
https://www.facebook.com/taupohobbyexpo/
mailto:robert.graham@aucklandcouncil.govt.nz
mailto:grahamclannz@xtra.co.nz
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Roberts Baguley diesel. 

Michael and Grant controlling their trains. 
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Chris Coles train running through the station yard. 

Michael's Galloping Goose. 
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Fozz controlling his train while John Reinecke looks at something in the station Yard. 

Chris Coles gives his train a run. 
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Roberts Lynn and wagons. 

Fozz's Buddy L loco and train. 
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Grants freight train rounding the northern end of the line past the timber mill. 

Chris O'briens go pro camera on the front of Michaelôs train. 






















































